Mary Smith

22 Rabbit Lane

Bunnytown, ON

M2J 1E2
The Honourable Minister Gerry Ritz

Minister of Agriculture and Agri-Food and Minister for the Canadian Wheat Board

Sir John Carling Building

930 Carling Ave.

Ottawa, ON K1A OC5

Day, Month, Year


Dear Honourable Minister Ritz,


I am an owner of three wonderful rabbits, one of which was rescued by the OSPCA from an inhumane situation on a farm. I have recently become aware that food rabbits in Canada can be suspended for slaughter while still fully conscious. From my own experience I know that rabbits are highly sensitive animals and frighten easily. I cannot imagine the terror they must feel during this method of slaughter. I am writing to you to ask you to change the Humane Slaughter Act so that rabbits are protected from this unnecessary suffering, and are rendered unconscious prior to suspension. 

I have also become aware that most food animals are protected by voluntary Codes of Practice that farmers are encouraged to follow, and that no codes exist for rabbits. I would like to see this go further and have laws for all of our farm animals that make best farming practices the standard. 

I am looking forward to your response with regards to these two issues.

Sincerely,

Mary Smith

cc. Honourable Minister Leona Dombrowsky, Ministry of Agriculture, Food and   Rural Affairs

cc. Yasmin Ratansi, MP Don Valley East, Ontario
